LEXINGTON-FAYETTE URBAN COUNTY GOVERNMENT
Department of Planning, Preservation & Development
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Mayor Commissioner
MEMORANDUM
TO: Mayor Jim Gray

Urban County Council
Derek Paulsen, Commissioner
Brad Frazier, Director

FROM:  Andrew Grunwald, P.E.
Municipal Engineer Sr.

DATE: February 24, 2015

RE: Request For DeRoode St right-of-way closure

This memorandum is to request Urban County Council authorization for the closure of LFUCG
right-of-way along a portion of DeRoode to facilitate the mitigation effort associated with the
Newtown Pike Extension Project. The Streets to be closed are a portion of DeRoode Street, De
Short Circle and a portion of McKinley Street as shown on the attached Exhibit (Existing
LFUCG Right of Way to Close — February 2, 2015). LFUCG Division Directors and utility
company representatives have consented to this request. The Commonwealth of Kentucky and
LFUCG will accept full responsibility of the right-of-way and redevelopment. Should you have
and questions, please feel free to contact me at 258-3410.
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